NW Energy Coalition

for a clean and affordable energy future

QD@

January 30, 2019

The Honorable James Manning and The Honorable David Gomberg, Co-
Chairs, Jt. Committee on Ways & Means, Subcommittee on Transportation &
Economic Development

Oregon State Capitol Salem, OR 97301

Re: SB 5534

Dear Senator Manning and Representative Gomberg and members of the

committee,

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing provide comments on SB
5534, the budget of the Public Utility Commission (PUC).

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and
human service organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon,
Washington, Idaho, Montana and British Columbia. We promote development
of renewable energy and energy conservation, consumer protection, low-
income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the Columbia

and Snake rivers. We regularly engage in the regulatory activities at the PUC.

Energy is an essential service in Oregon because it is vital to homes and
businesses in Oregon. A properly resourced, strong Public Utility Commission
is essential to ensure that energy services are maintained in a safe, reliable and
affordable manner. The proposed fee changes contained in SB 5534 are

critical to an adequately resourced agency.

The PUC has demonstrated its need for additional resources. This need is also
something that we have witnessed firsthand in our interactions with the PUC —
despite the best efforts of a well qualified, hardworking staff, the PUC has, for

the past several years, lacked resources to do all the work necessary to



maintain a well-functioning regulatory agency in the face of the rapid changes occurring in the utility
sector. Additional resources are needed.

Thank you for the opportunity to support the PUC’s Biennial Budget in SB 5534.

Sincerely,

Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



